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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Saturday, August 24, 2024 

 

CONTACT:  Lieutenant Jud Campbell at (619) 533-5752 or campbellj@pd.sandiego.gov  

 

Suspicious Death in O’Farrell Neighborhood  
 

San Diego – On August 24, 2024, at approximately 1:53 p.m., the San Diego Police Communications 

Center received a report of a male found deceased in the 6400 block of Madrone Avenue.  Family 

members had gone to check on the male when he did not show up at work.  When Southeastern Division 

officers and paramedics arrived, they located the male inside of his residence with visible trauma to his 

body.  He was pronounced deceased by San Diego Fire-Rescue personnel.     

Based on the circumstances, San Diego Homicide Detectives were called to the scene and are currently 

investigating the incident.  It is very early in the investigation and little is known about the circumstances 

surrounding the male’s death.  There is no suspect description to release at this time.  Detectives are 

working through the scene, attempting to locate evidence and interview any possible witnesses.  They will 

work with the San Diego County Medical Examiner’s office to confirm the extent and cause of the trauma 

to the body.   

The male has been identified, however his name is not being released at this time.  He is described as a 

55-year-old Hispanic male.   

Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the Homicide Unit at (619) 531-2293 or 

Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.  
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